Frodsham CE Primary School NEWSLETTER



As God's family we love, learn and play together.

04th November 2022



Dear All

Welcome back. I hope you had a restful half term holiday. We've only been back a few days but I can't tell you how many times Christmas has already been mentioned from cards to our choir singing Jingle Bells to decorations for our cathedral tree to Frodsham Christmas Festival. There's lots of exciting events ahead and this year, I really hope that they will all take place and everyone will be able to enjoy them. Please see the dates for all the forthcoming events this term.

I am very happy to be sharing the exciting news with you that Mrs Wood is expecting a baby in March. We are all absolutely delighted for her and her husband.

On a sadder note, Madame Carter and Miss Shaw will both be leaving our school at the end of this term. Madame Carter has been teaching our children French for 13 years. Miss Shaw, who has been with us since September 2016, has an exciting new job teaching at another school. We will be sad to see both of them leave our school family and wish them all the best for the future.

Thank you for all your support. Please do not hesitate to get in touch, if we can help in anyway.

Kindest regards, Mrs Kirby

Harvest Service

A message from Runcorn and District Foodbank: 'Thank you for Frodsham CE School's generous donation of food, which weighed 215.45 Kg. This represents 615 meals provided to people in crisis in our local area. We rely on

individuals, schools, churches and organisations for both financial and food gifts and the demands grow as food and energy prices increase. Your splendid effort at this special time of year will make an important difference to people who are in crisis and struggling to put food on the table and keep themselves warm. Foodbanks throughout the country are giving out an emergency food parcel every 13 seconds and with the cold winter weather to come it seems likely that more vulnerable families will need help. Please pass on our thanks to all the staff and children for their kindness and thoughtfulness.'



Year 3 trip to Burwardsley

Our visit to Burwardsley transported us through time from the Stone Age to the Iron Age. We got to handle artefacts from each time period and even got to use some tools to go hunt Wolly Mammoths! We also got to experience what a round house may have looked like and even had a go at building our own-it was messy!

Archie "My favourite bit was when John took us into the round house and shared some stories about the drawings inside."

Sebastian "I enjoyed using a bow and arrow to hunt!"

Bodhi "I loved being an archaeologist and digging for artefacts from



the past. I found animal bones and a tool made from an antler."

Sports News



Our Sports teams have had a very busy couple of weeks! The year 5/6 Quicksticks Hockey teams represented our school at Neston Hockey

club in an extremely competitive tournament, the standard was very high. Well done to both teams, they all worked so hard in a super fast paced and competitive tournament. Our red team managed to come away with bronze medals!

Yesterday, our five KS2 football teams went to Helsby High School to compete in a Football tournament against the other schools in our cluster. In two very busy competitions our teams did us proud. They were hard working, resilient and great team players. Well done! It was also lovely to see some familiar faces reffing the games as Helsby High Sports Leaders.

Year I Day of the Penguins

We dressed up as penguins and enjoyed lots of craft, songs, games and cooking to do with penguins as we have been reading the book 'Lost and found'.

Oscar "I have enjoyed making penguin cookies."

Elliot "Looking for penguins hiding outside was lots

of fun."

Daisy "Making paper penguins was tricky but really fun."



Reception Walk to Frodsham Hill



Reception class went on a lovely Autumn walk along Middle Walk and made some beautiful leaf crowns.

Alfie "I loved making an autumn crown."

Dewi "I loved finding the pictures of the animals on the trees. I liked the duck."

Xari "I liked finding lots of leaves."

Lily "We had to find pictures of animals that live in the forest—it was fun!"

Notices

Odd Socks Day—On Monday 14th
November children are able to come
to school wearing odd socks, to mark
the start of Anti-Bullying Week and remind us
why it is important we are all unique.

Children in Need —Friday November 18th is

Children in Need. Children are invited to wear non uniform in exchange for a donation for this important cause.

Healthy School—Please support our healthy eating and drinking policy by only providing your child with water to be drunk in the classroom and not including sweets and chocolate bars in lunch boxes. A chocolate biscuit or cake is acceptable.

Achievements



Year 1 - Maya and Oscar

Year 2 - Noah and Albert

Year 3 - Maisie and Max

Year 4 - Edan and Evie

Year 5 - Joshua and Lottie

Year 6 - Ryan and Billy G

Year 1 - Tom and Sophie

Year 2 - Catrin and Hetty

Year 3 - Rose and Emily

Year 4 - Bella and Bramwell

Year 5 - Erin and Matthew

Year 6 - Harry H and Calum



News from Rev Elaine



Our Monthly Sunday Afternoon Group

At St Laurence Parish Church

On Sunday 4th September at 3pm

Then 2nd October, 6th November and 4th December

Crafts, Fun, Friendship, Worship and Snacks!!

Family Group - children to bring an adult please!

Dates for the Diary

Tuesday 8th November Friday 11th November Friday 11th November Monday 14th November Tuesday 15th November Friday 18th November Friday 18th November Friday 25th November Saturday 26th November Friday 2nd December Tuesday 6th December Wednesday 7th December Thursday 8th December Monday 12th December Monday 12th December Wednesday 14th December Thursday 15th December Friday 16th December Tuesday 4th January Friday 17th February Monday 27th February

Year 6 Trip to Tatton Park Remembrance Day Year 5 Class Worship—School Hall 9:15am Odd Socks Day Y3/4 Y5/6 Girls' football tournament Children in Need-Non Uniform Day Year 4 Class Worship school hall 9.15am Advent Spiral school hall 9.15am Frodsham Christmas Festival Frodsham Christmas Tree Festival 3.30pm Christmas Dinner 2:00pm—Infant Nativity St Laurence 6:00pm—Infant Nativity St Laurence Y5 First Access Concert KS2 Carol Service 6pm St Laurence 12:30 - Christmas Inclusive Sports Festival Christmas Party Day Last Day of Term Whole School Theatre Visit to Storyhouse Half Term First Day of Term